TOWN OF BARRE BOARD MEETING
January 11, 2022
MEMBERS PRESENT	Chairperson Ron Reed, Supervisor Bob Miller, Supervisor Roger Wolter
STAFF PRESENT         Clerk Ann Schlimgen, Treasurer Dawn Hemker, Town Patrolman Todd Solberg 
CALL TO ORDER
Chair Ron Reed called meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. Meeting was properly posted.
MINUTES, TREASURER'S REPORT & VOUCHERS - Motion by Bob Miller for a consensus approval of December's meeting minutes, treasurer's report and vouchers and seconded by Roger Wolter.  Motion approved.
ROAD REPORT - Todd reported roads were icy due to snow and cold temps. Also, Todd asked for Justin Olson to help out with some tree trimming. Board did not have any concerns.
CITIZEN/PARK CONCERNS – None
BOARD CONCERNS – Ann stated our work comp insurance has increased and inquired on whether a wage adjustment should be done. It was agreed for now we would wait and pay the extra each year.
Ann stated she received a new MOU contract from La Crosse County for them to continue to do the Town of Barre WisVote services.  Board agreed and Ann will sign and send back contract.
Ann received email from Kyle Whaley to use area between garage and town hall as field office for the upcoming Hwy M project.  Board agreed. Ann will send email to confirm.
Ann brought up the idea of having a board specialist assigned to areas like Covid relief, new road, zoning, ordinances etc.  Board did not see need for this at this time.
Bob Miller motioned to adjourn meeting; Roger Wolter seconded it.  Meeting adjourned at 7:55.
Respectfully submitted,
Ann Schlimgen   Clerk – Town of Barre
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